

Alpha Delta Phi Alpha Epsilon Pi Alpha Tau Omega Beta Theta Pi Chi Phi Delta Kappa Epsilon Delta Tau Delta **Delta Upsilon** Kappa Sigma Lambda Chi Alpha Nu Delta Phi Beta Epsilon Phi Delta Theta Phi Kappa Sigma Phi Kappa Theta Phi Sigma Kappa Pi Lambda Phi Sigma Chi Sigma Nu Sigma Phi Epsilon Tau Epsilon Phi Theta Chi Theta Delta Chi Theta Xi Zeta Beta Tau Zeta Psi

Minutes from IFC President's Meeting – February 4th, 2009

Report from the President:

Summer Housing Policy

- An AILG committee has been formed to look into a new summer housing policy for the upcoming summer. For those who do not know what the AILG is, it is in many ways an alumni version of the IFC and is made up of alumni representatives from the different Greek chapters.
- Marlena Martinez (Assistant Director of FSILG Office) chairs the committee.
- The committee came about because of facility and behavior issues from boarders, and the city of Cambridge wants tougher restrictions placed upon future boarders.
- In response, MIT is forming a new policy.
- Right now, it seems the committee will recommend renting to greater Boston area college students exclusively, with the notable exception of allowing members of the same Greek affiliation to live in the house.
- The next meeting of the committee will be at end of February. If you are interested in joining the committee, email Marlena Martinez.

RA Policy Committee

- The committee is chaired by Lauren Wojtkun from the FSILG office
- City of Cambridge again wants MIT to revamp their policies.
- Specifically, Cambridge wants RAs to take more active role in house maintenance.
- If you are interested in joining this committee, email Lauren.

AILG Accreditation Committee

- The AILG runs an accreditation program.
- It is like building inspection, but with more emphasis on whole chapter operations (finance, etc).
- The goal is to share best practices and to make sure alumni boards are active in chapter affairs.

<u>Miscellaneous</u>

- Over January, IFC Exec went to NIC Academy in Indianapolis.
- Retreat with AILG—hope to work closer with AILG; no miscommunications

Vice-President

Delegate's Council

- All chapters need to have a delegate ready to go
- First council meeting is next week, 7:30 pm in 20-400

AILG support/resources

Alumni are very important in chapter affairs.



Alpha Delta Phi Alpha Epsilon Pi Alpha Tau Omega Beta Theta Pi Chi Phi Delta Kappa Epsilon Delta Tau Delta Delta Upsilon Kappa Sigma Lambda Chi Alpha Nu Delta Phi Beta Epsilon Phi Delta Theta Phi Kappa Sigma Phi Kappa Theta Pi Lambda Phi Sigma Chi Sigma Nu Sigma Phi Epsilon Tau Epsilon Phi Theta Chi Theta Delta Chi

> Theta Xi Zeta Beta Tau

> > Zeta Psi

- Everyone is encouraged to go to AILG website (mitailg.org)
- Pages 6-9 have "best practices" of chapters; look at them!
- CARMA program—goal is to educate alums on RM policies
- Alums often have no clue about what MIT has to offer. We need to educate them.
- If alums aren't involved in CARMA, get them involved!
- This is especially important for older alums who may have lost touch we recent developments at MIT.
- If you don't have the most recent accreditation report, request it.
- Alums might create new programs for chapters (shoot Russell an email if you want to be a part of creating them).

Phi Sigma Kappa JudComm Chair

Judicial Process

- We wish to increase transparency, by making available reports about what is currently happening in the judicial system (who has sanctions, etc.).
- LCA has hearing—no alcohol social and no own alcohol
- ATO still under "1 and done" policy.
- Policy change: A minimum sanctions list will be implemented. It is a list of RM policies that gives suggestions for sanctions for various infractions
- Minimums hope to ensure objectivity and consistent sanctions.
- New JudComm members were trained.
- More trainings are possible in the future.

Risk Manager

RMC status

- There are currently have 7 RMCs, but more could be utilized.
- If anyone is interested, have them email Ryan (randrews@mit.edu)

RM Roundtable

- Happening right after the meeting.
- It is required in order to have parties this semester.

Recruitment Chair

Rush Task Force

- It will be responsible for getting ready for CPW and Rush in general.
- It will help come up with new ideas for short and long term changes to how recruitment happens.
- It would be a good idea to have someone from your chapter on the task force this year.
- You can submit nominees to David Stein.
- IFC website has area that has info about each chapter. Put stuff on there if you haven't already.

Program Development Chair

Greek Week



Alpha Delta Phi Alpha Epsilon Pi Alpha Tau Omega Beta Theta Pi Chi Phi Delta Kappa Epsilon Delta Tau Delta **Delta Upsilon** Kappa Sigma Lambda Chi Alpha Nu Delta Phi Beta Epsilon Phi Delta Theta Phi Kappa Sigma Phi Kappa Theta Phi Sigma Kappa Pi Lambda Phi Sigma Chi Sigma Nu Sigma Phi Epsilon Marlena Martinez: Tau Epsilon Phi . Theta Chi Theta Delta Chi

Theta Xi Zeta Beta Tau

Zeta Psi

- It begins April 26^{th.}
- Dan Chan will send an email out details soon.

Greek letter

- It still needs articles.
- Will be online this year.
- Contains peer written articles covering philanthropy, brotherhood events, etc.

Dinner Swap

Starts soon; look for email

- Marlena would like to have meetings with new chapter presidents. Email her to set something up.
- Freshmen are not allowed to live in chapter houses. Please comply with this rule.
- The FSILG office has money available for chapter retreats. If interested, email Marlena.

Old business:

None

New business:

Budget introduced and line items explained.